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 Motor Transport Battalion, ,  for training in your designated MOS.  On or 
about 1800, 13 October 1972, you commenced a period of unauthorized absence (UA) that 
concluded on or about 0600, 16 October 1972, a period totaling three days.  On or about 0815,  
16 October 1972, you again commenced a period of UA that concluded upon your apprehension 
and return to military authorities on 9 May 1974, a period totaling 570 days. 
 
The record shows you submitted a written request for separation for the good of the service 
(GOS) in lieu of trial by court-martial for the foregoing periods of UA.  Prior to submitting this 
request, you conferred with a military lawyer at which time you were advised of your rights and 
warned of the probable adverse consequences of accepting such a discharge.  As part of this 
discharge request, you admitted your guilt to the foregoing offenses and acknowledged that your 
characterization of service upon discharge would be Other Than Honorable (OTH) conditions. 
The separation authority approved your request and directed your commanding officer to 
discharge you with an OTH characterization of service.  On 23 August 1974, you were 
discharged from the Marine Corps with an OTH characterization of service by reason of good of 
the service.        
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge character 
of service and contentions that your service in the Marine Corps was good and that you requested 
help for your “alcohol and mental health conditions” while in the Marine Corps, but you never 
received assistance.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did 
not provide supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy 
letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and  
provided the Board with an AO on 30 March 2023.  The AO noted in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that the Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health 
condition or substance while in military service, or that he exhibited any 
psychological symptoms or behavioral changes indicative of a diagnosable mental 
health condition. He has provided no medical evidence in support of his claims. 
Unfortunately, his personal statement is not sufficiently detailed to establish 
clinical symptoms or provide a nexus with his misconduct. Additional records (e.g., 
post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, 
and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in rendering an alternate 
opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a 
mental health condition that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence 
that his misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.” 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
GOS request, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered 






